M I N U T E S

Mount Holyoke College Student-Athlete Advisory Committee
November 11, 2018
Kendade 305 (7 – 8 p.m.)

Participants: 

November 13, 2018/SHR/SLH
Raquel Fitzpatrick, Basketball
Simone Jacobs, Cross Country
Emsie Cronin, Cross Country 
Abby Watkins, Equestrian	
Emma Recchi, Equestrian	
Julia Klein, Field Hockey	
Maddie Miller, Field Hockey	
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey	
Courtney Qiu, Golf
Stephanie Spitzer, Golf		
Meryl Phair, Lacrosse	
Zoe Zelkowitz, Rowing	
Liz Hazen, Rowing	
Abby Tuckett, Soccer
Tanishka Sachidanand, Squash
Kuzivakwashe Madungwe, Squash	
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving	
Sarah Ratzlaff, Swimming and Diving	
Natalie Burkett, Swimming and Diving
Riley Hicks, Swimming and Diving
Anya Gerasimova, Tennis
Clara Wang, Tennis		
Michelle Serrano, Track & Field	
Julia Hecking, Track & Field	
Olivia Wrobleski, Track & Field
Sasha Simine, Volleyball
Naomi Brown, SGA
Summer Hutcheson, Athletics Admin

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m eastern time by the chair, Ms. Bri Groves. The members noted above were present. 
Welcome and Announcements (Bri)

Approval of the October 28, 2018 Minutes [Supplement No. 1 – hardcopies will not be available at the meeting] (Sarah) 
Approved

Team and SuperFan Updates 
Basketball played Bay Path and Southern Vermont this week and lost both games by 9. They played well and are excited for the rest of the season. 
Swim beat both UNE and Westfield State the past two weeks. 
Cross Country DIII Regionals finished 17th out of 57th. This was better than last year’s place which was 39th place. This is the best finish the team has had in 11 years. 
Riding won their show today. 

SGA Update (Naomi) 
Two weeks ago split into two working groups. Ms. Brown is in the Dining Working Group. She will have more updates on that next week. 
Last week, had a town hall with Office of Financial Services. There was discussion about the CSS profiling and admissions rates. If anyone has any further questions about senate, they should contact Ms. Brown. 
You can find more in her minutes that she sent out. 

Toy Drive Event Sign Up 
Members signed up for designated times and duties for the December 7th event. 
Took notes on excel spreadsheet.

Spring Schedule Draft Review [Supplement No. 2]
SAAC voted in favor of having the last meeting be on April 14th. 
SAAC Members will look at campus schedules and what teams have going on and will officially vote next week.

Spring Planning
Ms. Groves reminded people to keep in mind our goals and visions while planning for Spring. 

DIII Week
DIII Week is April 1-7. 
Eboard mentioned Smith College’s Flip Day where coaches go to classes and professors come to practice. 
Maddie Miller feels like coaches going to class is a little weird. Players could bring professors that are important to them to game and give a short sentence on why/what impact they have had. 
Julia Hecking brought up the idea of a “Support the Arts” type function. SAAC should look at the performances or cultural events that are going on that week.  
Natalie Burkett said people always like t-shirts.
Julia Hecking voiced that if we are trying to do a week with a lot of different things, then having one large scale event would be difficult. 
Abby Tuckett asked if there is a way to have a large get together, but is not labeled as a big, scale event? 
Ms. Groves noted that large events require security, and the funding is too restrictive.

Tailgate Event
Zoe Zelkowitz is on 2019 class board and they are also trying to plan a tailgate. Would be interested in partnering with SAAC. 
Looking to do it around DIII Week. On March 30th, Lacrosse has a home game. On April 6th, Riding has Zone 1 Championships. Many people agreed that it would be better logistically to do it for Lacrosse game. 
Julia Klein suggested lawn games like corn hole. 
Maddie Miller said kabobs would be good. 
Ms. Groves will give date to Lori Hendricks. 

Girls and Women in Sports Day
Feb 7th is the actual day. However, if SAAC would like to do something surrounding a competition, it would have to be on a different date.
Maddie Miller said having it on Feb 9, where there are 3 teams competing, would be too overwhelming. 
On Saturday, Feb 16th, Basketball is playing Emerson College at MHC. A majority thought this date would work better. 
Sasha Simine brought up that getting middle school kids to come is hard.
Ms. Simine thinks it needs to be interactive. Going through drills with other athletes. 
Liz Hazen voiced having each team set up in the gym would be fun and suggested doing research about programs in the area to hang out to kids afterwards would be a good way to give them resources about how to further get involved in that sport. 
Emsie Cronin asked where are we finding kids to attend? 
Eboard said surrounding schools. 
Sasha Simine brought up that we don’t restrict where we send the invites to and suggested having a sign up cap for the first 30/40 people to sign up.
Julia Hecking suggested having the kids pick what team they want to work with. 
Summer Hutcheson asked if SGA would fund pizza for the kids? They will be hungry in between playing games and going to watch the basketball game. 
Abby Watkins can talk to CBL. Friend is a fellow and they have funding for stuff like this. 
Sasha Simine thinks it would be cool to get kids to sign up for a sport they have never tried. Suggested dividing up into “main” sports and “random” sports and then assign kids to a couple in each category. 
Julia Hecking voiced having it on the 16th would mean more athletes are available. 
Abby Watkins said Riding’s season would not have started yet, so the team could come and provide man power. 

Diversity & Inclusion Initiative 
There needs to be more acknowledgement of what makes athletes unique on the teams. 
Sasha Simine voiced that athlete MoZone was a good way to get an outside group to come and facilitate that. 
Tanishka Sachidanand said Squash dedicates a practice session to diversity. The captains led games focusing and learning about differences. She said it is important to prioritize within our teams.

Faculty Athletic Representative Partnership
It would consist of each team identifying a faculty member that they feel would be good mentors for the team.
That person would come to some practices, games, host team dinners, be a support for team members if they are struggling with talking to a prof, etc. 
Creates a larger group of faculty members that care about sports on campus. 
SAAC had a majority agreement of this idea. 
Eboard will bring it their meeting on Thursday with SAAC’s FAR, Kerstin Nordstrom.

Abby Watkins asked if people thought teams would be interested in coming to pet and groom horses if the Equestrian Center put on an event like this. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]A majority of SAAC approved of the idea. 

Announcements  
Counseling Center Drop In Hours in Kendall Classroom. Tuesday 3-4:30pm

If you are interesting in nominating yourself for a subcommittee chair role, please find a time meet with Summer next week. 

Please vote for Eboard! 

Need volunteers for NEWMAC SAAC on December 2nd @ WPI
The time would range from about 8:30-2pm.
Clara, Sarah, Ireland have volunteered.  
It would be focusing on legislation and other NCAA initiatives. 

Next Game of the Week: Equestrian vs. Region 3 (Saturday, November 17th hosted by Track and Field)

Next Meeting: Sunday, November 18 from 7-8 pm, Kendade 305.

Adjourn.
Adjourned at 8:03pm. 
